
I hope Advance fibers lab and you are all doing very well.  
 
I had a super-hot summer time, ~40oC in Seoul for more than 2 months, can you be-
lieve that? It makes me missing St. Gallen a lot.  
Luckily we have the air-conditioning systems everywhere. As you can imagine, I am 
tightly bonded to it, not going anywhere. 
 
Here are some photos I promised you.  
 
 

I was introducing myself to the College of 
Engineering in the university ceremony. And 
this is the only picture I find myself having a 
formal look.  
I intentionally try hard to pretend I am not a 
professor everyday. In Korea, students usual-
ly make bows when they meet professors. I 
am not very used to that manner, so I hide, 
and my hiding skill is very good. :) 

 
  
 
 
 
That is the only clean corner of my office. Yes, it is still 
messy after moving in for half a year…  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I had a busy semester, one graduate student course, one publication done, one patent is 
under preparation, supervision for two students and one post-doc, many more failures 
of the funding application.  
The next semester is coming soon, I have to prepare one more class for undergraduate 
students. Students here are too motivated, driving me nuts.  
 
We are also working on antibacterial materials. The test setups are established already 
and some interesting strain-selective materials have been developed. By the end of this 
year, I hope I could have a few more interesting scientific findings to share with you. 
 
Greetings from Seoul, (September 2018) 
Jingyi 

 


